Attendance

Our new Absence & Attendance Policy is on the school website. Please take the time to read through it and acquaint yourself with the information it contains.

Whole school attendance for a state primary school is expected to be above <u>95%</u>. We are looking for every child at St Anne's Primary School to achieve 90% or above attendance and ideally 95% or above.

Don't forget we are here to help should you be facing any barriers with your child having good attendance. Please contact your child's class teacher via class dojo or the school office to make an appointment with Mr Austin.

YR2024 Open Afternoon

Our open afternoon for parents of children due to start Reception class in September 2024 takes place on **Wednesday I5th November** from 3.30-6.30pm. If you would like to make an appointment please contact the school office.

Children in Need

Children in Need takes place this year on **Friday 17**th **November** The children can come to school in non-school uniform, the spottier the better! Should you wish, please send your child with a donation of £1.00/child or £2.00/family. All monies raised will be donated to Children in Need. Thank you for your support.

Absences & Illness

Please can <u>all</u> absences be reported at the school office via telephone, email or parentmail. Please <u>do not</u> send absence messages directly to teachers via Class Dojo. If your child is unwell please remember to keep them off school for <u>48 hours</u> after the last episode of sickness/diarrhoea to ensure a full recovery and prevent passing on infections. Please be conscious of the effect of passing on infections to other children and staff in school. Thank you.

Reception 2024 Applications

Children born between I September 2019 and 31 August 2020 are due to start Reception in September 2024. Parents can apply for a place at www.lincolnshire.gov.uk from **Wednesday I5th November 2023**. Applications should be made by **Monday 15th January 2024**.

Pantomime Trip

You will have received a letter recently regarding the key stage school trips to the Pantomime at the Guildhall on **Monday 18th December** for all the children, as a treat prior to school finishing for the Christmas break. Please make payment and given consent via your ParentMail account no later than **Wednesday 13th December.**

Term Dates

Term 2 finishes on: **Thursday 21st December at 3.10/3.15pm.**

Term 3 begins on: Wednesday 3rd January 2024 at 8.50am.